VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

April 12, 2011

5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on April 12, 2011 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Cal West

EMPLOYEES:

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Kimberlee Smith

Turner Wilson, Public Works Director

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

Denise Williams, Librarian

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

Councilor Seely asked about the amount listed under the NMFA loan payment GL in the Water Fund.

The Mayor replied it was for the loan payment for the rehabilitation work done on the water storage tank.  He added the loan was for the Rhino Lining coating applied to the interior of the 22,000 gallon water storage tank located at the Red Cloud Wells.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion of Public Meetings, Project Selection and Project Approval of Community Development Block Grant Program Funding

The Mayor reported he had held 2 public meetings that same day regarding the proposed CDBG Program Funding for Planning.  He stated he held a meeting a 9:00 am, and one person had attended.  He went on to say he had held a second meeting at 4:30 pm, and two people had attended. 

The Mayor stated he discussed Community Development Block Grant Program Funding with the attendees.  He told the attendees about the types of projects CDBG funding could be used for.  He stated the attendees had agreed the funding should be used to develop an Asset Management Plan as it was the number one planning priority.

The Mayor stated a resolution needed to be approved documenting the Council was in agreement with the purpose of the grant application.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Amended Resolution #11-02 Regarding Application for CDBG Program Funding for Asset Management Plan

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Resolution.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #11-02 regarding application for CDBG Program Funding for an Asset Management Plan.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor explained there were two types of CDBG Program Funding Grants.  He stated one type of grant served Infrastructure and the other type served Planning.   He added that the Village already had submitted an application for construction to continue adding customers to the Wastewater Treatment System.  He stated all grant applications inquired if an Asset Management Plan was in place,  and the Village always lost points in that category because it did not have an Asset Management Plan. 

The Mayor explained the purpose of the Asset Management Plan. 

Discussion followed regarding the purpose and use of an Asset Management Plan. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor introduced Hubert Quintana from the Southeastern New Mexico Economic Development District, Council of Governments in Roswell and Barbara Sultemeier of the Corona Landowners Group.

Wastewater:

The Mayor discussed the wastewater connections that had been completed and those that would be added by the end of the week.  He stated he would be meeting with the contractor to determine what the balance of the funding would be after the school was connected and what additional connections could be completed.

District 6 Meeting:

The Mayor stated he had attended the District 6 meeting the previous week.  He stated most of the meeting concentrated on a recap of the recent legislative session.  He stated 245 million had been available but would not be used for local infrastructure needs.  

He stated severance tax money had been totally expended. 

Weather:

The Mayor reported one roof had been lost due to the severe winds the previous weekend.  The situation had occurred at the home of Monique Johnson.

Green Tree Solid Waste  Authority:

Councilor Bradford reported Green Tree Solid Waste had held a joint meeting with Otero County regarding the landfill.  

She reported l0 cells were  in the land fill with a 20 year permit which cost $200,000.00.  She reported it was anticipated that cell 5 would have been filled and finished by now, but they were  still working on filling Cell 4.  She also noted they would close Cell 1 and 2 now.  

She reported the Asbestos disposal business was booming and GTSWA was  considering working on that opportunity.

Hubert Quintana 

Mr. Quintana mentioned that Asbestos clean up had become a big issue.  He noted after the Silver City fire where there were homes lost there was  now an asbestos problem to clean up.  

Economic Development Conference:

Hubert Quintana stated the District Economic Development Conference would take place on May 10-12  in Albuquerque.  He stated they had scholarships available if anyone wanted to attend.  He stated it would be very interesting as it was a 5 state region and national speakers would be at the workshops.   He stated anyone interested should contact him.  He stated he would email the information to Mayor Hignight.

Mr. Quintana mentioned the prairie chicken and sand dune lizard issue had been discussed at the board meeting the previous week.  He stated if these were  listed on the endangered species list, it would impact the gas and oil industry and it would impact local communities by causing difficulty with getting lines and any new construction.

The Council of Governments' Board asked that a resolution be put together to protest this listing before the public hearing scheduled  for April 28, 2011 in Roswell.

Another issue mentioned by Mr. Quintana was Liquor License House Bill 541 and Memorial 54 which looked at different class licenses for restaurants to have more than beer and wine.  He stated it would allow mixed drinks. 

Mr. Quintana mentioned that several communities were  considering Convention Centers to include Civic Centers.  He noted this would allow Lodgers Tax for  the improvement of Civic Centers to draw more entertainment.  He stated Roswell was championing this idea to attract more people to their community.

Barbara Sultemeier Representing Corona Landowners Association 

Mrs. Sultemeier stated the Corona Land Association had held a meeting the previous Friday.  

She stated at that meeting information had been presented which indicated the transmission would happen which would help wind farm development in the area.  

She stated Jeremy Turner of the Renewable Energy Transmission Authority board talked about the Department of Defense objections to transmission.  He said the grid was old and he felt transmission would happen, at least north of Corona.  

She reported RETA would begin moving on their transmission plan for a connection line north of Corona.  The South Group's contract with First Wind included a stipulation that the land owner group would receive $10,000.00 each year for community development. She stated they had  received their money for 2009 and 2010 and would get the 2011 money soon.  

She stated “The Roping Club” asked for money for the arena in Corona, and the Landowners with First Wind contracts agreed to this request for the first $10,000.  

She stated at the meeting the North and South group agreed to form a committee to develop an application process for groups to apply for a grant award for dispersing the additional funds for community development. 

She stated the landowner group wanted Youth as a priority, but the Library and Senior Center would be asked to apply if they had needs.  Another idea was for local businesses to apply for funds to upgrade their facilities to code.

Mrs. Sultemeier asked the Village Councilors to help get the word out that money would be available for such projects. 

The Mayor stated the Village had a Comprehensive Development Plan available for what they had prioritized as quality of life issues.  He mentioned the Village would need to be involved if they were  responsible for upkeep of the facilities.  He suggested a solid liner for the pond as being something that might be a priority as well as restrooms and a pavilion at the park.  

The Councilors agreed that they would  fill out an application when the Land Owner group was prepared.

Mrs. Sultemeier stated the group hoped Shell Wind would step up and match the money presented by First Wind and then there would be a significant amount to disperse. 

Mrs. Sultemeier asked if water was  available if they agreed to do a restroom at the arena.  She stated if the arena saw more use, it would be in need of restroom facilities.   

The Mayor discussed talking to the Library Board at their next meeting, and Mrs. Sultemeier agreed to attend also.

The Mayor mentioned the Council would start work on the next year's Budget at the next meeting.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor West seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:    

Councilor Bradford:    

Councilor Seely:  

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________





_____________

William E. Hignight, Mayor





Date

___________________________




_____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

                                                    Date   

